K.B. COMMUNITY CENTER MINUTES AUGUST 11, 2009

Meeting was called to order at 10:04 a.m. Members present were: Frances Regan, Pam Bramhall, Lore Eccleston, Charlotte Philemon, Jackie Phillips, Nancy Hughes, Irene Barber, and Linda Newton. Minutes of the July 14, 2009 meeting were approved as written. Jeannie Gordon was on vacation therefore no treasurer's report was available.

DISCUSSIONS:

Linda Newton reported that she has spoken with Sonny Beeker with reference to improving the appearance of the outside of the Community Center. Sonny said that he would paint and repair the outside of the building beginning in the Fall.

The front doors have had the window tinting applied in order to keep the sun's rays from heating the main room. The difference is amazing. From the outside it seems as if you're looking into a mirror. This will help with air conditioning bills in the summer months as well as heating during the Winter. We possibly may want to do the rest of the front windows in the future to help keep the heating and air conditioning expenses down even more. We'll need to find out the price in order to do this and see if our budget can handle that expense.

Nancy Hughes reported that the message board will have the locked cover installed in the very near future.

Linda Newton is in charge of purchasing a large plaque on which all names of past (and future) awardees from the Spirit Awards can be affixed to the plaque. Her committee - consisting of Pam, Charlotte, Pat, and Linda will discuss their ideas and plan to visit the vendor and get a quote. They will be doing this on Tuesday, August 25.

With the death of Frank Pascal, a short discussion took place confirming that the fee of \$15.00/per opening and \$15.00 per closing will be paid to John Hughes as the replacement for Frank. This increase will be put into the future budget by Jeannie Gordon.

Lore mentioned that one of the signs announcing our yearly BARBECUE along Fort Fisher Boulevard is very small and is difficult to read. Frances mentioned that we would need to get new signs and this would be a budget item to be discussed at a future meeting when Jeannie Gordon will be in attendance.

Final discussions about the upcoming barbecue to be held on August 15th took place at this time. Final plans and duties were discussed so that everyone knew their individual responsibilities. All members will report at 10:00 am at the Community Center to set up tables, chairs, peel potatoes, wrap up the desserts, etc. Members were reminded to be sure to wear their new COMMUNITY CENTER SHIRTS along with WHITE shorts, or slacks.

The meeting adjourned at approximately 11:30 a.m.

NEXT MEETING WILL BE TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 8TH
beginning at 10:00 a.m.
WE WELCOME ANY MEMBER OF THE KURE BEACH COMMUNITY
TO BE PRESENT AT ANY OF OUR MEETINGS
& WE WELCOME YOUR SUGGESTIONS

Respectfully submitted by: Patricia Slachetka August 24, 2009